





TRINITY CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL (Science & Sports College)

<u>Headmaster</u>: Dr P C Doherty OBE, BA (Hons), DPhil (Oxon), FRSA Website: https://tchs.uk.net

10th November 2020

Letter [F]

Dear Parents & Students,

I do hope this letter finds you well. We continue to live in strange times. I never imagined to be actually told to wear a mask in a bank, but that's how life has changed! Covid-19 has made its impact. I tested positive though I must be honest and not dramatize, I got off very lightly. I put that down to the Eucharist. It was also a reminder to keep positive and happy. As my old mother said, God bless her, "Just because we are going to die, doesn't mean we have to camp out in the graveyard." Life goes on. Staff are working extremely hard to deliver a high quality education both here and for those poor unfortunates who have to self-isolate. I would like to thank you parents for your tremendous support and tolerance. It is so easy to stand on the side-lines and finger wag. We are facing the most devastating interruption to education this country has faced since the dire summer of 1940. Believe me, your unstinting support and good humour have played a crucial part in us moving forward. The students must also be highly praised for their conduct and application to their studies. They are highly supportive and that is deeply appreciated.

The Good Ship Trinity is now out on the open sea. True, there are monsters out there but they won't interrupt our voyage. Please keep us informed of any Covid-19 issue. **Please, please do not send** your child into school if they are manifesting **any symptoms** whatsoever. Keep us closely informed. If in doubt, get a test and let us know the outcome. I thank you for reading this.

Best wishes,

Dr P.C. Doherty OBE

Headmaster

















